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January 22, 2024 

The purpose of this addendum is to modify the ITB documents only to the extent indicated 
herein. All other areas not changed or otherwise modified by other addenda, shall remain in full 
force and effect. This addendum is hereby made an integral part of the original Project 
Documents. 

 
1. Do you have a specified fixture part number for items #1, #2 troffer fixtures, or should 

Contractor specify which they intend to use? 

a. Contractor should specify and submit a request for approval to Rick Barnett, at 
rick.barnett@albanyoregon.gov. 

 
2. Are you open to a retrofit kit on existing fixtures? 

a. No, City requires new fixtures. 
 

3. Items #3, #4, #5, #6 – Are we looking for Type A lamps (LED compatible with existing 
ballast) or Type B lamps (LED requiring ballast bypass rewiring of fixture)? 

a. City requires type “B” lamps. We are not using existing ballasts. It will require 
ballast bypass rewiring of fixture.  

 
4. Do the LED’s need to have dimming capacity for future modifications? 

a. Yes 
 

5. Any concerns with people bidding as General Contractor without subs? 

a. No. However, Contractor is still are required to submit the First-Tier Subcontractor 
form and indicate “None” if there are no subcontractors. 

 
6. What are the working hours? 

a. Contractor may work as much as possible during the regular workday, 7:00 a.m. 
to 5:00 p.m. Contractor may be required to adjust some hours based upon where 
the work is being done in the building. 
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